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 Dates to Remember 
Term 2 

2020 

 

 

Monday June 22nd  

Board Meeting 5.30pm 

 

Friday July 3 

Happy Chappy Day free dress 

BEARS club assembly 

End of Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter #5 

June 9th, 2020 

Dear Parents and Community, 

Ni hao.  

Wow, where do the weeks go! Over half way through term two just doesn’t seem right. At 
playgroup yesterday we chatted about 2021 Kindy students and one mum was surprised to hear 
herself say in seven  months my daughter will be at Kindy.  

STUDENT LEADERS MEETING 

The student leaders have been having a meeting with me on a regular basis as part of follow up 
from our 2019 school survey. I have been holding student leader meetings every Friday 
fortnight, to coincide with BEARS club. During our meeting the leaders discuss any issues they 
have come up in the playground or class. They also help decide on the new behaviour 
expectation and tick it off on the matrix schedule. The leaders also change the expectation on 
the chalk boards as a visual reminder for the students. The leaders then organise and run BEARS 
club. It is a great experience for them to be involved in a meeting. 

 

HEALTH AND WELLBEING-GROWTH MINDSET 

One of our school focus areas this year is 
Health and Wellbeing. Such a great, well 
chosen focus considering the COVID 
experience we have been enduring this 
year. Mental health is a focus in many 
schools now days and is even more 
apparent this year.  

One of the programs we have chosen to 
introduce this year is working on Growth 
Mindset strategies. I have been working 
with the senior class to develop a culture of a Growth Mindset. Mrs Patten has been using The 
Big Life Journals that focus on mental health and well being as well. 

The students have practised some activities which require them to use Growth Mindset 
strategies. We still have many opportunities to develop our mindset further. If you have some 
time google Growth Mindset, it is such an interesting concept and certainly will be an asset for 
our children for the future. 

NEW BABY ARRIVAL 

We would like to congratulate Mrs Griechen and her family on the arrival of Halle Rae on May 
6th. She is a beautiful baby and we have had a couple of chances to see her and Mrs Griechen. 
Mrs Greichen has visited school and done some school planning with our school team. We look 
forward to having her join our team again next term. 

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER 

It is with great pleasure that I announce on behalf of the school board that Libby McDougall is 
the newest member of our board. Thank you Libby for nominating for this position and we look 
forward to having you at our next meeting on Monday 22nd June. 

 

 
School Vision:  

At Chapman Valley Primary School children are nutured, educated and challenaged in a 

supportive and safe learning environment.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mobile devices School 

Policy 

Just a reminder that as part of 

a School Behaviour 

Management Plan we do not 

permit students to bring 

mobile devices to school. 

Mobile devices can be an 

educational distraction at 

school in students bags outside 

the classroom and we would 

not like them to 

get broken or 

damaged in 

transit or at 

school in the bag.   

            SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS AND CHARGES 

 

Voluntary contributions and charges are now OVERdue.  

These can be paid at the School Office or directly into the 

school bank account (listed below). 

Please contact the school office if you would like to arrange a 

payment plan. 

 

Chapman Valley Primary School 

BSB: 066512 

Account: 00902486 

     

 

Jo Luxton –Principal 

COVID UPDATE 

As of  Monday 8th June  WA Public schools welcomed parents back on site. We have had a few parents touch base at 
school which has been lovely. We had our first playgroup yesterday which was lovely to see. We welcome parents 
and grandparents to our school at anytime. We would love to have a few more visitors who would like to hear 
children read in the mornings if possible.  

We will continue with our COVID cleaning 
until at least the end of the term. This means 
we have a full time cleaner all day who is  
wiping hard, high touch surfaces on a 
frequent basis following a schedule. This 
week we welcomed Kade Daw to our 
cleaning team to join Dezi and Jay Rayner 
who have been rotating the COVID cleaning. 
We are also practising good hygiene which 
involves handwashing before we eat, after 
we eat, before class and before we get on 
the bus. We are also encouraging using 
santiser, although following Department of 
Health guidelines , handwashing is the 
preferred option. 

Stay safe and practise good health and 

hygiene. 

Jo Luxton  

                                                                                                                             

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 Positive Behaviour 

 

AREAS 
KINDNESS TO  
OURSELVES 

KINDNESS TO OTHERS KINDNESS TO THE 
ENVIRONMENT 

Classrooms 

We are organised and ready to 
learn 
Strive to achieve to the best of 
your ability 
Stay on task, finish work 
  

Push your chair in when you leave 
the table 
Help others keep their workspace 
tidy 
Put your hand up to speak 
We respectfully avoid touching  
others and being in their personal 
space 

Put your own rubbish in the bin 
Be respectful to school equipment 
  

Outside 
Areas 

We wear our hats to be sun smart 
When climbing we use 3 points of 
contact 
We get prepared for class on the 3 
minute whistle 
We stay inside our school’s safe 
boundaries 
Sit to eat our own food 
Ask to leave before playing 

We walk along walkways and around 
corners 
We play on grassed areas with 
running games 
We play safely and consider others 
We help others when they are hurt 
or need assistance 
Take turns with equipment 

Put rubbish in the correct bins 
We care for our flora and fauna 
We pick up rubbish if we see it 
  
  

Transitions 

We have our equipment ready for 
our next class 
  

We walk to the next class quietly 
We line up and wait for the teacher 
to enter a classroom 

We carry our rubbish to the 
provided bins 
We eat our lunch in the lunch area 
and ask to leave 

Toilets 

We wash our hands after toileting 
We close the door to the toilet 
when using 
  

We use the toilets appropriately 
We use the toilet paper and hand 
towels responsibly 
  
  
  

We respectfully use the toilet 
areas and leave it tidy 
We leave doors unlocked after use 
We swiftly leave the toileting 
areas after use 
The entrance door stays open 

Special 
events 

Excursions/ 
Community/ 

assembly 

We stay with our group 
We act with pride to represent our 
school 
We actively participate 
  
  
  
  
  
  

We sit in our seat with our seatbelt 
on 
We support our peers 
We show respect to our school 
guests 
Celebrate others successes 
Board bus safely 
Follow venues rules and expectations 
Demonstrate appropriate  
behaviour on the bus 
Be a good audience 
We immediately respond to muster 
signal / whistle 

Take our rubbish when we leave 
We are responsible for our own 
equipment 
  

Whole 
School 

We wear our school uniform and 
appropriate footwear 
We are responsible for our own 
actions 
We use five star listening 
We cooperate with others 
Attend school 
Be punctual 
Be organised, bring back forms 
We use technology appropriately 
and carefully 
Follow adult instruction straight 
away 
Ask for help when its needed 
  

We move politely through work 
spaces 
We respect other people’s property 
We line up and wait for the teacher 
to enter a classroom 
We interact positively with others 
Be a good sport 
Use manners; please and thank you, 
excuse me, sorry I’m late, knocking 
on the door 
Return borrowed items 
Use kind words 
Respond appropriately when spoken 
to 
Pick up lost property 
Celebrate others successes 
Accept differences 

We use resources, like paper and 
water, wisely 
We use the snake procedure 
We complete our jobs 
Return equipment and leave area 
tidy 
We are responsible for our own 
rubbish 



 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

NCVISSA WINTER CARNIVAL 

Year 3—6 students 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the NCVISSA Winter Carnival has been cancelled for 

2020. 

More information to follow in regards to NCVISSA Cross Country and NCVISSA 

Athletics Carnival. 

Thank you to all the parents 

who continually let us know 

when their student is 

absent from school and give 

us the reason.  

When your child attends 

school 5 days in the week 

they receive an extra 

raindrop of Kindness in their 

bucket. 

 

However if 

your child is 

unwell please 

let the school 

office know 

or send us a 

message on 

the School 

Star app. 

We have had several 

days in the past three 

weeks with 100% 

attendance, which is 

really exciting. 

HOWEVER it is 

important that if your 

child displays any signs 

of sickness that you 

keep them home.  

A reminder from our P & C. 

As the Mothers Day Morning Tea was cancelled we didn't get to do our famous Hamper raffles.  We did get some 

items donated through so could all families that haven't yet, please still donate some items and send into school 

asap.  Doesn’t necessarily need to be ‘Mother’ themed now really as we’ve missed the boat, well just put together 

mixed mystery hampers.  Tickets will still be $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00 and each family will be sent home tickets to 

sell.  Just another small way we can still raise some funds to help our school. 

Thanks for your help.  Tenille—P & C events coordinator. 



 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 

REPORT ALL SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY 

AROUND THE SCHOOL 

If you happen to see anything that looks 

suspicious around our school, please 

contact the Northampton Police Station 

on 99347600 or      

Jo Luxton on 0429 977 603. 

Please ensure you take note of vehicle 

number plates and other details should 

we need to assist police with their 

enquiries.  

 

     

 

 

 Our School Creed 

This is our school 

Let peace dwell here 

Let the rooms be full of contentment 

Let Love abide here 

Love of one another 

Love of mankind, and 

Love of Life itself 

Let us remember 

That as many hands build a house 

So many hearts make a school 

     IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE  

                       CALENDAR  

We have not included a planner for term 2 as we are 

so unsure of any forward planning due to the COVID

-19.  

*BAKE SALE IGA 1st AUGUST 

*WINTER CARNIVAL 19th JUNE—

CANCELLED 

*NCVISSA CROSS COUNTRY 7th AUGUST  

*CHUNA PICNIC SPORTS 11th SEPTEMBER 

*CV SHOW 5th SEPTEMBER  

*NCVISSA ATHLETICS 18th SEPTEMBER 

*YEAR 6 GRAD DINNER 11th DECEMBER 



 

 

 Around the school News 

 

                  Cleanup Chapman Valley 
The storm that hit on that Sunday a few weeks ago was crazy for our school. There was dust 

everywhere, our carpets and lawn all of a sudden took on a brown colour, every desk was covered 

in dust. Our staff did an amazing job on the Monday morning to clean up and get the classes ready 

for the children to go back into. Then last Saturday we had many of our families come to the 

rescue to help clean up the sheds outside. Thankyou to the P&C for organizing this busy bee and 

for all the helpers that came and worked so hard. 



 

 

Around our school News 

Breakfast Club 2020 
The seniors requested Breakfast Club be started again. We have been having breakfast club on 

Friday morning run by the leaders. The leaders cook the toast and help do the dishes. We have it in 

the staffroom so that the sink is accessible and the ingredients. The students are learning to butter 

toast, add a topping, wash dishes. Charlie is teaching the kiddies not to double dip or wipe off 

excess butter in the butter container. It is a very social occasion. The kiddies also bring their reading 

books and complete reading and check reading logs and add their nights to the milestone chart. 



 

 

NEWSPAPER RECYCLING 

Chapman Valley Primary School is committed to being KIND to the  

ENVIRONMENT and one small way we can contribute is to recycle. We 

are still recycling newspapers and you can either bring them to school or 

bundle them up with string and put a label on the top that says  

CHAPMAN VALLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL and drop off to Jack’s shed at the 

Aquarena. Thank you for your assistance. 



 

 

TERM 2 CALENDAR 2020 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

7 

June 8 
 
 
 

June 9 
 

June 10 
 
 

June 11 
 
Senior Library  

June 12 
 
Junior Library 
Wheelie Day 
 
 

June 13  

8 

June 15 
 
Chaplain in 
 
 

June 16 
 
 

June 17 
 

June 18 
 
Senior Library 
 
NAIDOC DAY @ Yuna 
TO BE CONFIRMED 
 
 

June 19 
 
Junior Library 
 

June 20  

9 

June 22 
 
School Board 
Meeting 5.30 

June 23 
 
 

June 24 
 

June 25 
 
Senior Library 
 
 

June 26 
 
Junior Library 
Wheelie Day 

June 27  

10 

June 29 
 
Chaplain in 

June 30 July 1 
 

 

July 2 
 

 

July  3 
EOT ASSEMBLY 
TO BE CONFIRMED 
HAPPY CHAPPY DAY 

July 4  

Hol 

July  6 July 7 July 8 July 9 July 10 July 11  

Hol 

July 13 July 14 July 15 July 16 July 17 July 18 June 14 

 
TERM 3 CALENDAR 2020 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

1 

July 20 
 
Staff Development 
Day 
 

July 21 
 
Students Commence 
 
 

July 22 
 
 

July 23 
 
 

July 24 
 
 

July 25 July 26 

2 

July 27 July 28 July 29 
 
Young Writers 
To be confirmed 

July 30 
 
 

July 31 
 

Aug 1 Aug 2 

3 

Aug 3 
 
 

Aug 4 
 
 
 
 
 

Aug 5 
 
 

August 6 
 
 
 
 
  

August 7 
 
  

August 8 August 9 

4 

August 10 
 
 

August 11 
 
  

August 12 
 
 

August 13 
 
 
 
 

August 14 
 
 

August 15 
 
 

August 16 

 



 

 

Size 4 6 8 10 12 14 16 Total 
Units 

Price Sub 
total 

  

Shirt 
(Paneled) 

                $24.00   

Short x   x           $10.00   

Skort                 $10.00   

Tracksuit 
Pants 

                $22.00   

Jumper                 $25.00   

Zip Jacket                 $25.00   

Hat                 $15.00   

Name Total 
owing 

$ 

Paid by: Cash Cheque EFT Date:       

Bank Details 

Chapman Valley Primary School 
BSB: 06 6512 

Account: 00902486 

Office Signature: 

Chapman Valley Primary School 

Uniform Order Form 2020 

Please note that as a ‘sun smart’ school, the wide brim hats are 

part of our uniform. Caps and bucket hats are not 

recommended ‘sun smart’ hats. 

PREORDERS 

Some of our uniform stock is low or sold out, and in future we will only be carrying minimal 

stock. We are introducing a pre-order system and will be placing an order with our supplier 

shortly. 

 


